SOUTH TANGIPAHOA PARISH PORT COMMISSION
MONDAY, FEBRUARY 19, 2018 – 12:00 NOON

MINUTES REGULAR MEETING
President Daryl Ferrara called the Regular Meeting to order at 12:00 noon on Monday, February 19, 2018.  
Helen Muller, Administrative Secretary, gave the invocation and Commissioner Joubert followed with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Commissioners Present:   Don Boihem, James Wes Daniels II, Ernie Drake III, Daryl Ferrara, 
                                         and Wm. Joubert                                          

Commissioner Absent:   Cheryl Brumfield 
Commissioner Lucas Watkins – Submitted Letter of Resignation
Others Present:  Patrick Dufresne, Director; Helen Muller, Administrative Secretary; Andre Coudrain, Robby Miller, Ginger Cangelosi, Tom Pittman, Melissa T. Bordelon, Gary LaGrange,  Don Ellzey; The Hammond Daily Star, Amy Brennan; The Ponchatoula Times 
President Ferrara welcomed everyone and thanked them for attending.
President Ferrara asked for motion to approve the February 19, 2018 Agenda, as presented.

It was moved by Commissioner Joubert and seconded by Commissioner Boihem that the Commission approve the Agenda for the February 19, 2018 Regular meeting, as presented. Motion passed. Yeas: 5 Boihem, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert Nays: 0 Absent:  1 Brumfield 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

It was moved by Commissioner Boihem and seconded by Commissioner Daniels II that the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission adopt the minutes of the January 9, 2018 minutes, as presented. Motion passed. Yeas: 5 Boihem, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert   Absent: 1  Brumfield 

Nays: 0 

TREASURER’S REPORT:
Commissioner Joubert presented the Financial Reports for the month ending January 31, 2018. He reported that the total revenues were $ 23,418.98 and total expenses were $ 28, 029.70 leaving a net loss of $ 4,610.72.  The Balance Sheet report showed Total Assets $ 7,892,520.60  and Total Liabilities & Capital were $7,892,520.60 for period ending January 31, 2018.
It was moved by Commissioner Drake III and seconded by Commissioner Daniels II that the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission approves the financial reports for the period ending January 31, 2018, as presented. Motion passed. Yeas: 5 Boihem, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert   Nays: 0  Absent: 1  Brumfield 

OLD BUSINESS: 

1. DOTD- Port Priority State Project: SPN-578-53-0012/H.003600 (323)

                    Bulkhead, Yard Hard Surfacing and Rail improvements, Phase III

                    a) Resolution

                    b) Resolution
Patrick Dufresne, Port Director, reported on the status of the Floodwall project. It was reported that
there were some unknown discoveries relative to buried debris and cement during the initial phase of  construction of the floodwall. The following items were discussed: design concept, storm surges, vinyl material choice, contractor’s work research, unknown concrete panels, meeting with DOTD to discuss alternatives relative to cost, time, cylinder blocks wall barrier, water entering building, research concept of a levee, additional maintenance, soil testing, relocation of small dock, recycling materials, re-installed concrete ramp for safety and efficiency reasons, justify change in design, initial concepts staying within cost of project.  A request for invoice payment #1, from Circle, LLC, was presented for the Commission’s review and approval and for additional funding to be added for project engineering.
Secretary Drake III introduced the resolution for Contractor’s payment request.
a) Resolution 

It was moved by Commissioner Boihem and seconded by Commissioner Drake III that the Commission authorizes Patrick Dufresne, Port Director, to approve and execute the Contractor’s Payment Request No. 1 for Circle, LLC, upon invoice review/approved from URS/AECOM, Project No. 60526328, relating to the Louisiana State Project SPN 578-53-0012/H.003600 (323),- Port Manchac Bulkhead, Yard Hard Surfacing, Rail Improvements, Phase III- Site Improvements. The project work amount due this Payment #1 is $9,975.00 for month of January 2018.  Motion passed. Yeas: 5 Boihem, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert   Nays: 0 Absent: 1  Brumfield

b) Resolution
It was moved by Commissioner Boihem, seconded by Commissioner Joubert that the Commission approve amending the adopted resolution, dated October 11, 2016, authorizing Patrick Dufresne, Port Director, to execute an agreement for Professional Engineering Services for the Bulkhead Phase II, SPN 578-53-0012 (322), (the Port Improvements project), including the design plans and specifications to be in compliance  with the guidelines established in the Port Construction and Development Priority Program grant application. This resolution allows AECOM Corporation Work Authorization for the modification, preparation and submission for services to be rendered. The total cost of the construction management services performed by AECOM Corp. is not to exceed the amount of $10,000.00 As a result; the total amount for Professional engineering services for the Project, [SPN-578-53-0012 (322-Task Order # 9] is now $75,000.00.
2. Prospective Tenant and Marketing Consultant Update

The port director reported that the port had received multiple railcar storage and trans-loading requests. In addition, to other inquiries the Port received a very large and long term storage request, from Shell, involving logistics for moving railcars from the Port site to their facilities. The Canadian National Railroad is working on details on that particular issue.   An estimated volume was not made known at this time but the time frame was estimated at 18 months. In concluding, the port director reported on another trans-loading operation inquiry received that would be discussed in the balance of the Agenda and will keep the Commission posted on that issue.  The director then introduced the ports marketing consultant, Mr. Gary Lagrange, and asked that he present his monthly marketing update.
Gary LaGrange gave a brief summary regarding the January marketing report.  He reported that due to inclement weather early in January there were cancellations, postponed meetings and government closures due to snow and Madi Gras.  Items discussed were as follows: ideas for growing ports in Louisiana including Port Manchac, discussions on various issues relative to new opportunities for trans-loading oil/gas, industry sites on the river, natural gas, fossil fuel, tourism/recreation advancement with city of New Orleans , annual PAL Conference in Lake Charles, proposed new Michout power plant construction, barging construction components from Manchac to Michout on the Mississippi River, concepts for future  developments of the Manchac Port Terminal relative to its opportunities for the development of container on barge/staging operations, discussed contemporary and state-wide budgetary issues at the Louisiana Legislative breakfast, spoke with Entergy representative regarding Port Manchac as a terminal facility for distribution for Chicago Bridge and Iron.  In response to the port director questions he reported that a meeting with the port director, CN and Seacor representatives was held to further discuss the Polymer Pellet containerized operations and discussed the dynamics of cost/benefits for the Port Manchac Intermodal facility and its location which is a natural for barge activities on a as needed bases having a 9’ draft vs. 12’. Research is still ongoing in reference to tourism and the cruise line industry/business in the New Orleans area.
3. Amend Premier/Purus Building II Lease Agreement
    a) Resolution

The port director received a request from Premiere Chemicals who has been leasing Building # 2 on a month to month basis with the Commission until a long term Polymer Pellet Manufacture wishing to trans-load their products begins operations at the Port site. As a result, Premier who previously leased half of the building is now requesting leasing the entire building, on 6-month bases, per the Commission approval.  A draft contract was presented to revise the contract with a 45 days’ notice to end the Agreement by either party.

Commissioner Drake III introduced a resolution for approval.
Moved by Commissioner Boihem seconded by Commissioner Drake III that the Commission authorize its Executive Director, Patrick Dufresne, to amend and enter into an agreement with an effective date of March 1, 2018 between, and The South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission, a political subdivision of the State of Louisiana, whose address is 163 West Hickory Street, Ponchatoula, Louisiana  70454 and Premier Chemicals LLC (d/b/a Bayou Diesel/Purus Industries), whose address is 2612 Labarre Lane, Metairie, LA 70001 (the Lessee). The Amended Agreement is for the leasing of Building # 2 (30,000 s.f.) and an adjacent parcel of open lay-down area (approx. 3 acres) on the eastern and northern boundaries directly adjacent to Building  #2 at the terminal. The initial Agreement will begin on March 1, 2018 for an initial term of six (6) months and expire on August 31, 2018 with extension options available. Either party may terminate this Lease at any time upon Forty-Five (45) days advance notice. The Rent Terms: Commencing with the Effective Date, Lessee shall pay unto Lessor, before the tenth (10th) day of each calendar month billed, without deductions or set off, monthly rent in the amount of Eight Thousand Seven Hundred Fifty Dollars ($8,750.00). Motion passed. Yeas: 5 Boihem, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert   Nays: 0  Absent: 1  Brumfield

3. Invoice Payment Approval 

Commissioner Joubert presented the February 19, 2018 invoices for the Commissioners’ review and Payment approval.

1.  Overhead Door Inv. # 31100991   $433.00 and Inv. # 31101201 Amt. $1,158.00

2.  URS –AGREEMENT 60526328  Inv. #2000011898  Port Improvements- Amt.  $ 2,127.00                                                    

               Period (Dec. 9, 2017- Jan. 12, 2018)

3.  Circle, LLC –Payment Request  No. 1  Amt. $9,975.00  month of January, 2018
                           SPN 578-53-0012/H.003600 (323) Phase III-Site Improvements.

4.  Riverlands Surveying Co. LLC Inv. # 2018-1060 Amt. $1,791.00

5. Cashe Coudrain & Sandage – Inv. # 110690 Matter # 4623-4   Amt. $200   

                                                     Inv. # 110689 Matter # 4623-1   Amt. $2,700 

 6. PAL Membership Dues- January- December 2018 - Invoice Amt. $2,200

 7. Gary LaGrange, Marketing Consultant Fee for January-February $750.00

It was moved by Commissioner Boihem and seconded by Commissioner Daniels II, that the Commission approve payment on the invoices as presented by Commissioner Joubert. Motion passed. Yeas: 5 Boihem, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert   Nays: 0 Absent: 1 Brumfield

NEW Business:
1. Building 3 Renovations
    a) Resolution

Port Director Patrick Dufresne informed the Commission that space in Building # 3 relative to office/bathroom is in need of modifications to utilize space more efficiently and safely. Also, in addition, plans will extend a canopy to handle rail/truck trans-loading in inclement weather in front of Building 3 3.Discussed was a water issue entering into the building caused by wind/storm that needs to be further researched and resolved.  An alternative is to hire the ports engineer for small projects, Tom E. Pittman, P.E., to design both projects.
Secretary Drake III introduced a resolution for the projects.

It was moved by Commissioner Drake III seconded by Commissioner Daniels II that the Commission authorizes Patrick Dufresne, Port Director, to officially execute any and all documents pertaining to Building #3, office/bathroom and rail dock canopy, renovations relative to the Port Manchac Improvements Program, designed by Thomas E. Pittman, P.E., Consulting Engineer, 18080 Brandon Drive E, Hammond, LA 70403 not to exceed a total of $1,500. Motion passed. Yeas: 5 Boihem, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert   Nays: 0 Absent: 1 Brumfield
As a follow up on previous port site improvements the port director complimented Mr. Tom E. Pittman, P.E., who was involved in the designing of the small vessel dock project at the port. He is presently assisting in the future lighthouse re-installation project. Mr. Pittman suggested/threw in the concept of maybe utilizing the space under the lighthouse for a security office space. Rep. Pugh has submitted a Bill for the 2018 Legislative Session to acquire the lighthouse top. 

2.  Railcar Storage Agreement

     a) Resolution

The port director reported that two inquiries were received for railcar storage. A brief history was given regarding the company, REG Marketing & Logistic Group, LLC, and a request for approval to proceed with an agreement. 
It was moved by Commissioner Drake III, seconded by Commissioner Boihem that the Commission authorizes its Executive Director, Patrick J. Dufresne to enter into an agreement with REG Marketing & Logistic Group, LLC, an Ames Iowa based corporation, authorized to do and doing business in the State of Louisiana who address is 416 S. Bell Avenue, Ames, IA 50010 for railcar storage operations at the Port Manchac facility effective March 1, 2018. Motion passed. Yeas: 5 Boihem, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert   Nays: 0 Absent: 1 Brumfield
3. Railcar Transloading Operations

    a) Resolution
The port director gave a brief summary on the other company’s concept and interest in transloading railcars (a petro chemical by-product), at the Port Manchac facility. Commissioner Joubert questioned the type of product and time frame of both inquiries stating that the Commission can’t do both due to readiness. After listening to the discussions pertaining to the transloading operations the   Commission agreed to table this matter until additional information relative to the company’s product specifications and MSDS report will be made available for further review. 
It was moved by Commissioner Daniels II, seconded by Commissioner Joubert that the Commission table this agenda item until further notice. Motion passed. Yeas: 5 Boihem, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert   Nays: 0 Absent: 1 Brumfield

4. TEDF- Letter of Request
A letter, dated February 9, 2018, addressed to STPPC, Attention: Daryl Ferrara, was received from Bridget LaBorde, TEDF Board President, informing the Commission of their interest in entering into an agreement to assist the STPPC with marketing the Port of Manchac Intermodal Terminal to potential businesses and developers.  TEDF, wished to discuss goals and objectives for such an agreement at the Commission’s earliest convenience. The port director informed the Commission and attendee’s, that in his 11 years serving as port director, there has always been a verbal agreement with TEDF, if  a project inquiry arose that made practicable and economic sense for the port, Stacy Neal, TEDF Director, at that time would forward the port director the inquiry/company/prospect’s name to follow-up. On the other hand, if a prospect/client/company didn’t need rail or a maritime component, the port director would then refer them to Stacy and there were no issues. Basically, that was how the verbal agreement was historically handled on marketing issues. The Commission has hired a marketing consultant, Gary LaGrange, who is very qualified in maritime/port issues. He was a former Port Director/CEO for the Port of New Orleans and now serving as President of the Ports Association of Louisiana (PAL).  In addition, the Commission has acknowledged that he is doing a great job promoting the Port and is very knowledge relative to port concerns, at the state and federal level. 

Robby Miller, President of Tangipahoa Parish, extended his appreciation to the Commission for putting the TEDF (Tangipahoa Economic Development Foundation) Letter of Request on its Agenda for discussion.  In addressing the Commission he commented on the recent history in reference to the port director’s and Stacy’s involvement/support in the past and commented that Stacy Neal  is now at, LED/, state level and continues with her support.  Mr. Miller addressed the Commission stating that a particular issue came up having to do with a TEDF prospect wanting to have a marketing agreement with the Port Commission. Mr. Miller reported that TEDF & LED has some possible incentives that they can offer, that the port may not have, and wants to formalize TEDF’s request and discuss the prospect who wants TEDF to enter into a marketing agreement with STPPC. At the same time, due to a signed disclosure document relative to the prospect, many unknowns were not made available to the Port director as to What? Who’s the prospect? What type of business/company?  What locale/location in Tangipahoa Parish?  There were so many unanswered questions regarding the Letter of Request and other pertinent information that couldn’t be revealed at this time, due to confidential/disclosure matters, about this prospect/business. As a result, the port director commented that he was highly insulted since he was not informed or aware of what was going on with this issue before hand, other than being asked to put this Letter of Request on the Monday, February 19th  STPPC Meeting Agenda for discussion. The Commission’s legal counsel of record, Andre Coudrain, gave a brief explanation/clarifications relative to confidentially matters involving contracts/agreements when it involves the Port Commission. The port director, Patrick Dufresne, asked Mr. LaGrange is he ever had a situation of not knowing what’s was going on, as a former port director, and the fact that the Commissioners were discussing it without consulting him in reference to marketing the port to potential prospects.. His response was no.  Gary LaGrange, not knowing who the mysterious prospect was or the company advised the Commission that a bill is coming up in the Legislation for discussion in regards to confidential deals/port matters. He stated that in due diligence, obligation, and statutorily responsibility, the LA Statute that created the port should be up held as to what the Commissioner were appointed to do including matters related to economic development of an industrial park that provides maritime, rail, roadways access for port tenants  and recommended that the Commissioner ‘s review the following:  their obligations/ mission as serving members, STPPC Statue, Oath of Office, guidelines, rules and regulations pertaining to members serving on the Commission. The Executive Director serving as the chief administrative officer and executive officer of the STPPC Commission has the responsibility to implement the policies and projects of the Commission as a prudent administrator and should always be involved in all matters relating to the port terminal. The Commission agree/felt that this issue should be discussed further with everyone involved in order that they may negotiate/express/review/ comment on this confidential prospect’s  proposal and TEDF’s request for a marketing agreement. Parish President, Robby Miller proposed to have an attorney draft an agreement upon Commission approval.
Tom Pittman, P.E., expressed his concern regarding the Commissions response to the TEDF’s request for a marketing agreement since he is now in the process of doing future port site improvements. Since the

Port director does not know what the future plans for the port will be he is very hesitant in designing or

proceeding with a current port project he has been  assigned to perform
Robby Miller, Parish President, said it was not his intention if he insulted the port director, and was not doing something out of the ordinary, just a request for approval to market the Port  based on the client request of  confidential /non-disclosure and that he wanted to protect/honor TEDF”s project/client until a proposal is presented.
Commissioner Joubert discuss the letter of request and suggested that the Port’s/TEDF’s attorney draft a Marketing Agreement to be presented for the Commission’s review for approval at its March 13, 2018 meeting.

It was moved by Commissioner Drake III and seconded by Commissioner Daniels II that the STPPC accept the letter of request for an Agreement with TEDF to Market Port Manchac to any potential business/developers that they have contact with, and keep the Port Director, Patrick Dufresne, informed as to whatever the potential’s prospects plans are as part of the research.  Motion passed. Yeas: 5 Boihem, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert   Nays: 0  Absent: 1  Brumfield

   Remarks:

The port director thanked those in attendance and announced that he would not be attending the  Annual PAL
Conference to be held in Lake Charles, LA March 5,6, and 7.  He will be attending U.S. Representative Steve Scalise’s  Maritime Forum in New Orleans  on  Friday,  February 23, 2018.
President Farrera expressed his appreciation on behalf of the Commission for their participation today and extended an invitation to attend future Commission meetings.
It was moved by Commissioner Boihem and seconded by Commissioner Drake III that the meeting be adjourned. Yeas: 5 Boihem, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert   Nays: 0  Absent: 1  Brumfield

The meeting was adjourned at 1:25 pm.
Ernie Drake III, Secretary STPPC                                Daryl Ferrara, President STPPC                                               
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